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OASIS Subcommittee Conference Call
February 13, 2024 – 9:00 AM to 12:00 PM Central

FINAL MINUTES

1. Welcome
Mr. Quimby welcomed the participants.  Ms. Trum reviewed the Antitrust and Other Meeting Policies reminder.  Mr. Wood reviewed the agenda with the participants.  The agenda was modified to add discussion on the work paper from the WEQ Standards Review Subcommittee (SRS).  Mr. Henderson moved, seconded by Mr. Wood, to adopt the revised agenda as final.
The participants reviewed the draft minutes from the January 16, 2024 meeting.  No modifications were offered.  Mr. Wood moved, seconded by Ms. Shintani, to adopt the draft minutes as final.  The motion passed a simple majority vote without opposition.  The final minutes for the meeting are available through the following hyperlink: https://naesb.org/pdf4/weq_oasis011624fm.doc. 
2. Discuss Potential Minor Corrections
WEQ SRS Work Paper

Mr. Quimby stated that the WEQ SRS had asked the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee for feedback on several defined terms and definitions.  Mr. Wood explained that at the most recent meeting, the WEQ SRS reviewed changes to definitions being proposed by NERC as part of NERC Project 2021-01 Reporting ACE Definition and Associated Terms and flagged the defined terms that are also used in the WEQ Business Practice Standards.  He stated that the WEQ SRS is considering if a minor correction or request for standards development should be submitted and would like feedback from the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee on if the definitions for terms included in the WEQ OASIS Suite of Standards should be revised and if the change would be substantive. 
The participants reviewed the work paper, beginning with Automatic Generation Control.  Mr. Wood noted that this defined term is used differently in the WEQ Business Practice Standards than the NERC Reliability Standards.  There was general agreement that the NAESB definition does not need to be changed.  Next, the participants discussed Dynamic Schedule and Implemented Interchange.  Mr. Steigerwald asked if Reporting ACE, referenced in the proposed modifications, is a new defined term for NERC.  Ms. Trum stated that NERC has updated the defined term ACE to Reporting ACE as well as modified the definition.  Mr. Wood noted that there are still instances in the NERC Reliability Standards where the term ACE is used.  He suggested that the term Reporting ACE be reviewed by the WEQ Business Practices Subcommittee (BPS), and that this may be a substantive change to the standards.  There was general agreement.
The participants discussed the term Pseudo-Tie.  Mr. Steigerwald noted that the revision to the definition proposed by NERC may be more limiting.  There was general agreement that this revision could be addressed through a minor correction but that there may not be a need to revise the NAESB definition.  The participants discussed the term Supplemental Regulation Service.  There was general agreement that the WEQ BPS should review the definition and determine if modifications are needed.

Mr. Robinson stated that the WEQ SRS will review the feedback from the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee during the next meeting.

The work paper as revised during the meeting is available at the following link: https://naesb.org/member_login_check.asp?doc=weq_oasis021324a2.docx. 

Potential Modifications to WEQ OASIS Suite of Business Practice Standards

Mr. Wood stated that as part of internal discussions within Southern Company regarding the implementation of WEQ Version 004.0, he had noted several minor corrections that should be made.  He reviewed the work paper with the participants.
Mr. Steigerwald noted that WEQ-001 includes what appear to be defined terms and definitions around services and asked why these are not part of WEQ-000.  Mr. Wood responded that the standards were created to identify business practices around periods of service and grew from there.  He stated that the subcommittee can consider moving the language to WEQ-000 as part of a future standards development effort, if desired.

Mr. Wood stated that he would submit the minor correction in time for consideration during the next WEQ Executive Committee meeting on March 20, 2024.
3. Discuss 2024 WEQ Annual Plan Item 2.a – Review the WEQ OASIS Business Practice Standards for Needed Modifications Based on Implementation and Operational Experiences Since the Adoption of WEQ Version 003.3
Mr. Quimby asked how the participants would like to address the annual plan item.  Mr. Wood suggested the participants continue discussing the item and make a determination as to if standards need to be developed by mid-year, so a recommendation can be voted out in time for the October WEQ Executive Committee meeting.  There was general agreement.
4. Discussion on 2024 WEQ OASIS Calendar

Mr. Wood reviewed the 2024 WEQ OASIS Calendar.  The participants agreed to modify the time length for the March 12, 2024 meeting from 9:00 AM – 4:00 PM Central to 9:00 AM – 12:00 PM Central.  
The revised calendar is available at the following link: https://naesb.org/pdf4/weq_oasis021324a1.docx. 
5. Prepare for the Next WEQ OASIS Subcommittee Call
Ms. Trum stated that she would work with the subcommittee co-chairs to send out the agenda for the next meeting.
6. Other Business
Mr. Quimby asked if there was any other business.  Mr. Stander asked if there would be interest from the participants in considering modifications to the WEQ OASIS Suite of Business Practice Standards to improve consistency and increase transparency around the process for a transmission customer to designate an agent for point-to-point service.  He explained that the standards already include a mechanism for NITS that allows transmission customers to request an agent and transmission provider approval.  Mr. Henderson expressed support for discussing the issue, noting that in SPP, transmission customers provide certificates for marketers that enables the marketer to work on behalf of the customer.  Mr. Schingle agreed, noting that MISO has a similar use case.  Mr. Stander stated that he would submit a request for standards development to NAESB.
7. Adjourn

The meeting adjourned at 10:21 AM Central on motion by Mr. Henderson, seconded by Mr. Arbitelle.
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